

Mr. Kinley Sorrells
President
Lake Proctor Irrigation Authority
P.O. Box 911
Comanche, Texas 76442

Re: Implementation of Stage 2 - Drought Warning for Lake Proctor

Dear Mr. Sorrells:

The Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 – Drought Watch for Lake Proctor on March 17, 2022. Since that time, drought conditions have continued to develop, and the elevation of Lake Proctor has dropped below its Stage 2 – Drought Warning trigger of 1156.1 feet msl. As such, the BRA is implementing a Stage 2 – Drought Warning condition for Lake Proctor.

The stated goal in Stage 2 – Drought Warning of the BRA Drought Contingency Plan (Plan) is a ten percent (10%) reduction in water use that would have occurred in the absence of any drought contingency measures. We ask that you take action consistent with Stage 2 of the BRA Plan to achieve a ten percent (10%) reduction in water use.

Additional information on the implementation of the Stage 2 – Drought Warning condition can be found on pages 10 and 11 of the BRA Plan, which is available on our website at <a href="https://www.brazos.org">https://www.brazos.org</a> under About Us – Water Supply – Drought – Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at <a href="http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought">http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought</a>.

The BRA is monitoring water supply and drought conditions within the basin and will notify you when changes under the Plan are made or additional action is required.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Government and Customer Relations Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

DAVID COLLINSWORTH General Manager/CEO



Mr. Rodney Stephens
President
North Leon River Irrigation Corporation
1100 East Central Avenue
Comanche, Texas 76442

Re: Implementation of Stage 2 – Drought Warning for Lake Proctor

Dear Mr. Stephens:

The Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 – Drought Watch for Lake Proctor on March 17, 2022. Since that time, drought conditions have continued to develop, and the elevation of Lake Proctor has dropped below its Stage 2 – Drought Warning trigger of 1156.1 feet msl. As such, the BRA is implementing a Stage 2 – Drought Warning condition for Lake Proctor.

The stated goal in Stage 2 – Drought Warning of the BRA Drought Contingency Plan (Plan) is a ten percent (10%) reduction in water use that would have occurred in the absence of any drought contingency measures. We ask that you take action consistent with Stage 2 of the BRA Plan to achieve a ten percent (10%) reduction in water use.

Additional information on the implementation of the Stage 2 – Drought Warning condition can be found on pages 10 and 11 of the BRA Plan, which is available on our website at <a href="https://www.brazos.org">https://www.brazos.org</a> under About Us – Water Supply – Drought – Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at <a href="http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought">http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought</a>.

The BRA is monitoring water supply and drought conditions within the basin and will notify you when changes under the Plan are made or additional action is required.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Government and Customer Relations Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

DAVID COLLINSWORTH General Manager/CEO



Messrs. Kenneth Wayne & Larry Sears Partners Sears Brothers 1750 Highway 67-377 Dublin, Texas 76446

Re: Implementation of Stage 2 - Drought Warning for Lake Proctor

Dear Messrs. Sears:

The Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 – Drought Watch for Lake Proctor on March 17, 2022. Since that time, drought conditions have continued to develop, and the elevation of Lake Proctor has dropped below its Stage 2 – Drought Warning trigger of 1156.1 feet msl. As such, the BRA is implementing a Stage 2 – Drought Warning condition for Lake Proctor.

The stated goal in Stage 2 – Drought Warning of the BRA Drought Contingency Plan (Plan) is a ten percent (10%) reduction in water use that would have occurred in the absence of any drought contingency measures. We ask that you take action consistent with Stage 2 of the BRA Plan to achieve a ten percent (10%) reduction in water use.

Additional information on the implementation of the Stage 2 – Drought Warning condition can be found on pages 10 and 11 of the BRA Plan, which is available on our website at <a href="https://www.brazos.org">https://www.brazos.org</a> under About Us – Water Supply – Drought – Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at <a href="http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought">http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought</a>.

The BRA is monitoring water supply and drought conditions within the basin and will notify you when changes under the Plan are made or additional action is required.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Government and Customer Relations Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

DAVID COLLINSWORTH General Manager/CEO



Mr. Gary Lacy General Manager Upper Leon River MWD 2250 Highway 2861 Comanche, Texas 76442

Re: Implementation of Stage 2 – Drought Warning for Lake Proctor

Dear Mr. Lacy:

The Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 – Drought Watch for Lake Proctor on March 17, 2022. Since that time, drought conditions have continued to develop, and the elevation of Lake Proctor has dropped below its Stage 2 – Drought Warning trigger of 1156.1 feet msl. As such, the BRA is implementing a Stage 2 – Drought Warning condition for Lake Proctor.

The stated goal in Stage 2 – Drought Warning of the BRA Drought Contingency Plan (Plan) is a ten percent (10%) reduction in water use that would have occurred in the absence of any drought contingency measures. We ask that you take action consistent with Stage 2 of the BRA Plan to achieve a ten percent (10%) reduction in water use.

Additional information on the implementation of the Stage 2 – Drought Warning condition can be found on pages 10 and 11 of the BRA Plan, which is available on our website at <a href="https://www.brazos.org">https://www.brazos.org</a> under About Us – Water Supply – Drought – Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at <a href="http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought">http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought</a>.

The BRA is monitoring water supply and drought conditions within the basin and will notify you when changes under the Plan are made or additional action is required.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Government and Customer Relations Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

DAVÍD COLLINSWORT General Manager/CEO



Mr. Robert P. Stephens Owner 250 CR 416 Comanche, Texas 76442

Re: Implementation of Stage 2 – Drought Warning for Lake Proctor

Dear Mr. Stephens:

The Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 – Drought Watch for Lake Proctor on March 17, 2022. Since that time, drought conditions have continued to develop, and the elevation of Lake Proctor has dropped below its Stage 2 – Drought Warning trigger of 1156.1 feet msl. As such, the BRA is implementing a Stage 2 – Drought Warning condition for Lake Proctor.

The stated goal in Stage 2 – Drought Warning of the BRA Drought Contingency Plan (Plan) is a ten percent (10%) reduction in water use that would have occurred in the absence of any drought contingency measures. We ask that you take action consistent with Stage 2 of the BRA Plan to achieve a ten percent (10%) reduction in water use.

Additional information on the implementation of the Stage 2 – Drought Warning condition can be found on pages 10 and 11 of the BRA Plan, which is available on our website at <a href="https://www.brazos.org">https://www.brazos.org</a> under About Us – Water Supply – Drought – Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at <a href="http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought">http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought</a>.

The BRA is monitoring water supply and drought conditions within the basin and will notify you when changes under the Plan are made or additional action is required.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Government and Customer Relations Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely.

DAVID COLLINSWORTH General Manager/CEO